## **RESOLUTION NO. 2608**

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING A DONATION OF A LOVELY LITTLE LIBRARY AT THE BOUNDLESS PLAYGROUND FROM GIRL SCOUT TROOP 634.

WHEREAS, the Council of the City of Salisbury supports the acceptance of donations at public facilities; and

WHEREAS, Girl Scout Troop 634 would like to donate to the City a library stand that consists of a weatherproof enclosure containing free books; and

WHEREAS, the "Lovely Little Library" will be located near the community garden at the Boundless Playground.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland does hereby accept the donation of a library stand valued at a maximum of approximately \$200.

THIS RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland held on March 28, 2016 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

**CITY CLERK** 

John R. Heath

PRESIDENT, City Council

APPROYED by me this 30 day of MARCH , 2016

Jacob R. Dav

MAYOR, City of Salisbury





125 NORTH DIVISION STREET SALISBURY, MARYLAND 21801

Tel: 410-548-3170 Fax: 410-548-3107

MICHAEL S. MOULDS, P.E. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

JACOB R, DAY
MAYOR

M. THOMAS STEVENSON, JR. CITY ADMINISTRATOR

JULIA GLANZ ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR

To:

Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From:

Michael Moulds, Director of Public Works

Date:

February 24, 2016

Re:

Donation - Boundless Playground Library

The Cadettes of Girl Scout Troop 634 would like to donate a "Lovely Little Library" to the City of Salisbury per the attached letter dated February 8, 2016. The library stand will be placed near the community garden at the Boundless Playground and will benefit of the residents of the City.

Attached is a Resolution for consideration to accept the Boundless Playground library donation from Girl Scout Troop 634 at a value of \$200.

Unless you or the Mayor has further questions, please forward a copy of this memo to the City Council.

FEB 22 2016

SALISBURY PUBLIC MORKS

616 Pine Bluff Rd ry, Maryland 21801 February 8, 2016

Mr. Michael Moulds Director, Public Works City of Salisbury 125 N Division St Salisbury MD 21801

Dear Mr Moulds,

The Cadettes of Girl Scout Troop 634 are working on their Silver Award project this year. The Silver Award is the second-highest honor available to Girl Scouts, and the highest honor that Cadettes may earn. It requires approximately 50 hours of work, and will result in a sustainable, lasting effect upon the community it serves.

We have chosen to encourage literacy by building "Lovely Little Libraries" – decorative, weatherproof boxes that will contain an assortment of free books. People will be encouraged to take a book home and/or leave a book that others may enjoy.

We are writing to ask if you will support our efforts by allowing us to donate a Lovely Little Library near a community garden at the Boundless Playground. The value of the library stand and its contents will be approximately \$200.

If you have any questions about our project, please feel free to contact me at 410-749-9759. We look forward to hearing from you!

Sincerely,

Julie Peters. Leader

Girl Scouts of the Chesapeake Bay

Troop 634